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Cowichan Campus 

BULLETIN 
GOOD LUCK, 
JANET! 

Janet Germann will be 
participating in the 
Seattle Marathon this 
Thursday. We -all 
send you our best 
wishes and hope you 
do well. 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Tickets now on sale 
for the Faculty/Staff 
Christmas Party: 

Sat., December 1 
Quamichan Inn 
6:30 Bar 
7:30 Dinner 
$25:00 per person 
Music by Monte 
Nordstrom & Billy 
winter of the 
Beaumonts. 

Tickets available 
from Reception or 
Area Secretaries. 

NATIONAL 
COLLEGE AND 
INSTITUTE WEEK 

NOVEMBER 19 - 25 

What does this mean? 
Nobody seems sure! 
CKAY Radio received a 
pre-recorded 30 

second public service 
announcement 
recognizing the work 
of Colleges and 
encouraging people to 
attend. 

I f you have 'any more 
information on this 
special week, please 
let Enise know. 

FREE LECTURE 
SERIES 

Open to students, 
staff and pUblic: 

EARLY MAN IN S.B
ASIA: THE PHILIPPINES 
STORY 

- WILFREDO RONQUILLO 
Chief, Archaeology 
Division, of the 
National Museum of 
the Republic of the 
Philippines. 

Wed., November 21 
10:00-11:00am 
Room 206 

POETRY READINGS 

- TOM WAYMAN and 
- JOHN LENT 

Two B. C. Poets who 
celebrate every day ' 
life and ordinary 
people will read from 
their works. 
Sponsored by the 

Canada Council. 

Thurs., November 22 
11:00-12:30pm 
Room 154 

LIVING WITH LIONS 

- GARY TUNNELL. Ph.D 

Gary's African 

901120 

research is focused 
on trying to 
understand how people 
lived two million 
years ago by looking 
at present day 
people's 
relationships with 
lions and hyenas. He 
plans to take a group 
of students, some 
from Duncan, to Kenya 
next year to help 
with further 
research. 

Wed., November 28 
12:00 - 12:45pm 
Room 156 

UNPLUG THE 
CHRISTMA~ 
MACHINE .. ~PHASE 
II 

Back by popular 
demand! Brown Bag 
Information session 
is to be held: 

Wed., November 21 
Room 125 
Noon-ish 



Jan Hewson has 
proposed to have 
Cowichan Campus set a 
role model for 
"unplugging the 
Christmas Machine." 
At the first Brown 
Bag session many 
ideas were discussed 
and shared. 

Now it is time for 
Phase II. Setting up 
a role model for the 
students. What we 
need are for staff 
who are interested in 
supporting this theme 
to attend the above 
session. We plan to 
have a brainstorming 
session of ideas, 
discuss what it is we 
are trying to 
accomplish, and get 
commi tments from 
individuals on what 
part of the theme 
they would like to 
donate their time and 
efforts toward. This 
will only work if we 
can get lots of 
support from the 
staff. If you are 
interested by cannot 
attend please pass 
your name along to 
Jan Hewson, (I will 
take messages) and 
Jan will match you 

with an appropriate 
task. Please also 
pass along your 
suggestions. 

Submitted by Gay 
Patterson 

PARKING UPDATE 

The area along t:he 
tracks is to be 
extended and 
levelled. other 
parking areas for 
College use are 
actively being sought 
and any viable 
possibilities 
pursued. 

In the meantime 
please refer any 
comments, complaints 
and report any 
incidents with regard 
to parking to Linda 
Love. 

HALLOWE'EN 

If anyone wants 
copies of the photos 
taken on Hallowe'en 
please make a note on 
the reverse of any 
photo that you want. ' 
Photos are in Enise's 

office. 

Janet Germann won the 
drawl 

Here is an 
observation from one 
of our students on 
that day's 
activities: 

"I am here in school 
and I seen lots of 
people wearing 
costumes. There were 
very good costumes. 
I didn't even 
recognize anybody. 
Ritva's costume looks 
real. She was a 
witch. You better be 
careful. She might 
poison your food. 
(Just kidding) . 
Karen was Cleopatra. 
She was the Queen of 
Egypt and now she is 
Queen of Duncan. 

Judy is one 
over-sized pumpkin 
with antennas that 
bl ink. There were 
clowns walking around 
and there is Stan 
Iraq. I think he is 
going to start war 
with Cleopatra at 
Malaspina College." 

Esther Antoine 
English 010 


